

January 28, 2021

Mr. James Rabbitt, Administrative Officer Town of South Kingstown Planning Department 180 High Street Wakefield, RI 028979

RE: RIDEM PERMITTING AP 57-4 LOT 167 221 ROBINSON STREET SOUTH KINGSTOWN, RI

Dear Mr. Rabbitt,

As a duly licensed professional engineer in the State of Rhode Island for over 12 years, I am well versed in the Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management Freshwater Wetland Regulations, Stormwater Manual and RIPDES and General Construction permitting requirements. In my capacity as a licensed professional engineer and partner at the Principe Company, I have knowledge of the proposed project at the above-referenced site and understand the details of what is involved with the various construction elements outlined on the plans.

I hereby certify that based on the amount of land disturbance and the details of the existing stormwater conditions, no new RIDEM stormwater and/or construction permits are required for this project as presented.

If you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Joshua Rosen, P.E.

